Use this area to offer a short preview of your email's content.

View this email in your browser





Vince & Gail are serving with Mexican Medical Ministries based at the Seminario Teologico de Baja California in Tecate, Baja California, Mexico.

Seeing God's Hand

Summer 2016 was filled with many ministry activities as well as some other unexpected events. We are always grateful for your continual prayers and support of the work here, as well as for our personal lives. God's blessings not only come in the form of the positives in life, but sometimes in the difficulties and even the pain we experience.

BRIGADA REACHED MANY PHYSICAL AND SPIRITUAL NEEDS





There were many volunteers who came for this medical outreach that was held here in Tecate. The area of Tecate where this was held is an area that is very economically depressed and has many problems with crime, drugs and other needs. So, with the great physical and spiritual needs of the area, we were praying that God would use this in the lives of people there.

Here are the numbers from the Brigada to give you an idea of what happened. These figures are the numbers of each of the services that we provided for the people. There were 89 Medical Services; 73 Dental services; Gave away 189 pairs of reading glasses; Foot care service 23 served; 79 haircuts given; had 134 in the children ministry.

We praise God for the **69 salvation decisions** and the **36 people who rededicated their lives to God**. The salvation and re-dedication decisions were given to the local pastors so that they will follow up.

We had a record number of volunteers that came from local churches here in Mexico and from all over the U.S. These doctors, nurses, dentists, Pastors and many general volunteers all came together to minister to the physical and spiritual needs. Even though temperatures reached the high 90s, people came out to receive care and many left having had an encounter with God personally.

During this time, we worked with two churches from the states who brought teams to help with this Brigada and also did other projects while they were here.

HEMET VALLEY CHURCH - HEMET, CA



The first one came from Hemet, CA a week before the Brigada. They were so helpful in canvassing and passing out flyers inviting people to come to the Brigada. We passed out flyers in schools, stores, a swap meet and from house to house. This part of Tecate was saturated with flyers. This group was, also, very helpful with a painting project in the classrooms of the seminary.

CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH - CEDAR RAPIDS, IA



The other church that was very instrumental with the Brigada was from Cedar Rapids, IA. They helped with the setting up of tents, with the production of the 1,000 burritos that were given out at the Brigada

and with manning many of the Brigada stations at the health fair.

After the Brigada, they were, also, very helpful with some of the physical projects at the seminary and the La Hermosa Church with projects like painting, plumbing, installing flooring, etc.

Thanks, so much, to these two groups for their hard work in making the Brigada and construction projects possible, and also for all of your prayers.

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR SUMMER INTERNS

- RIDA & AARON NEUHOFF!



They also happen to be our kids. Rida, our daughter, took a big part of the responsibility of helping with the overseeing the teams and many other projects. Aaron not only helped with all of the projects, he also re-built a stairway to a classroom at the Iglesia La Hermosa (Church).

Rida is a student at California Baptist University and is majoring in Spanish. She planned to use her summer to get immersed into a Spanish environment. She decided to come and spend the time with us in Tecate to help us with the summer activities and also to be able to practice her Spanish.

TIME WITH OUR GRAND-KIDS WAS A BLESSING







We had the unexpected pleasure of having our grandkids for several weeks this summer. Our two grandsons, Parker and Ash were able to stay with us in Mexico. We celebrated Ash's birthday while they were here by having a birthday party. We invited several friends who have children his age. It was a good time.

Our granddaughters, Eva and Qwynn, spent much of their time in Hawaii with our daughter Cami (Dan) and their cousin Izzy. But, they did get to spend a couple of weeks with us in California. These grandkids live in Minot, North Dakota, so it was a special blessing to have them for an extended time because we really only get to see them about once a year.

FRANCES TRUJILLO WENT HOME TO BE WITH JESUS



The week of Ash's birthday, Vince's Mom passed away (July 18). She was 96. While we can expect this at her age, it just seems that one is never fully prepared for the death of a loved one. The preparation for the funeral, burial and the grieving and everything else that goes along with it, adds up to more stress than we might have expected.

But, as usual, God walks through it all with us and provides all that we need. It was a wonderful service as we gather together to remember a life lived in service of her Lord. Thanks for your prayers on our behalf.

We praise God for these blessings and His working in the lives of people as we serve in churches, the Tecate English Fellowship, Seminary classes and people that God brings our way.

God bless you, Vince & Gail Trujillo

OUR CONTACT INFORMATION:

Tecate Phone Numbers: Office: 619-704-8976 Home: 619-704-8161

Email: vctrujillo@juno.com

Home Mailing Address:
PO Box 729
Tecate, CA 91980

They are serving as faith missionaries with Mexican Medical Ministries and are grateful for the financial support of churches and individuals that enable them to minister in Mexico.

Anyone wishing to contribute to their ministry can give directly to the ministry of Vince & Gail by going to:

http://mexicanmedical.com/missionaries/trujillo/

OR you can send a check and add a note

Trujillo's Support to:

Mexican Medical Ministries

7850 Lester Ave

Lemon Grove, CA 91945







Copyright © 2016 Tecate Ministry Updates, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>

